Universal Periodic Review – Madagascar
Intervention by the Kingdom of the Netherlands

Mr. President,

The Kingdom of the Netherlands thanks the Government of Madagascar for its National Report and would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the Government of Madagascar on the parliamentary and presidential elections recently held in the country. The Netherlands hopes these elections have created conditions which will be conducive to the implementation of the recommendations made under the previous and this UPR.

However, the Netherlands is concerned about the persistence of traditional practices which may result in discrimination against women, particularly in sexual exploitation and domestic violence. For the Netherlands tradition cannot be used as an excuse to violate women’s rights. 

From that perspective we would like to make the following recommendations:

· The Netherlands recommends that Madagascar ratifies the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women. 
· The Netherlands recommends that Madagascar makes further progress with the domestic implementation of international conventions it has ratified and adopts stringent measures, including legislation and awareness-raising campaigns, with a view to eliminating traditional and cultural practices that discriminate against women and girls.
Thank you, Mr. President
